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DATE 28 March 2000

TO/DEST. Co-ordinator, Transportation Committee

FROM/EXP. Councillor Diane Holmes

SUBJECT/OBJET LAURIER AVENUE BRIDGE RECONSTRUCTION -
AMENDMENT TO ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT STUDY

REPORT RECOMMENDATION

That the Transportation Committee recommend Council delete the examination of a below
grade or above grade pedestrian link across Laurier Avenue between Confederation Park and
the Regional Plaza in front of the Regional Headquarters.

BACKGROUND

I am requesting that the Environmental Assessment Study for the Laurier Avenue Bridge Reconstruction
be amended to delete the examination of an above or below-grade pedestrian link.  An extract of
Minute from the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee meeting of 1 December
1999 is attached.  The following documents are also attached and support the position:

1. M. Fulton letter dated 29 February 2000

2. Women’s Action Centre Against Violence letter dated 9 March 2000

3. C. Stark e-mailed comments dated 28 February 2000

Approved by
Diane Holmes

att.



Corporate Services and
Economic Development Committee Minute
01 December 1999

1. ENVIRONMENT AND TRANSPORTATION

LAURIER BRIDGE RECONSTRUCTION
LAURIER - ELGIN TO NICHOLAS STREETS
CONSULTANT APPOINTMENT                                                     
- Environment and Transportation A/Deputy Commissioner’s report
   dated 25 Oct 99

Councillor van den Ham noted the large impact construction of this magnitude had on
traffic.  He referenced the proposed work plan and inquired if staff considered working
on the project around the clock to minimize traffic disruption.  J. Miller, Director,
Engineering Division, confirmed this issue would be reviewed during the environmental
study phase.  In response to a question regarding funding, Mr. Miller confirmed Federal
funds were available, however, Regional funds may be required depending on the
outcome of the study.

Chair Chiarelli stated he had requested the Department to consider the creation of a
pedestrian over/under pass from Confederation Park to Festival Plaza.  He noted the
high pedestrian volume and significant events held in the Park/Plaza resulting in street
closures.  Mr. Miller explained the study would review from the Elgin Street intersection
up to Nicholas Street, and confirmed his request would be considered in the
environmental report.  Chair Chiarelli directed staff to proactively review whether a
pedestrian over/under pass could be constructed.

Councillor Meilleur stated the Action Sandy Hill Community Association would like to
be involved in the preparation and consultation processes.  The Councillor referenced
the high traffic, pedestrian and cycling movement at the Laurier / Nicholas intersection
and the need to ensure safety.  Mr. Miller stated a public advisory committee would be
formed and staff would welcome their involvement.  Councillor Meilleur commented she
would like to suggest names from Action Sandy Hill to sit on the public advisory
committee.

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee approve
the appointment of McCormick Rankin Corporation, Ottawa to provide
professional engineering services to carry out an environmental study, detailed
design and preparation of contract documents for the reconstruction of Laurier
Bridge, including Laurier Avenue from Elgin Street to Nicholas Street, for a
total contract provision of $923,222.

CARRIED








